
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2010 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #100019 

         INSTALL NO PARKING IN ALLEY BOUNDED BY  

         WEST ROGERS STREET, WEST BECHER STREET, 

         SOUTH 24
TH

 STREET AND SOUTH 25
TH

 STREET 

       

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2010 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   6
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #100019 

         REMOVE ONE-HOUR PARKING IN FRONT 

         OF THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 

         4353 NORTH RICHARDS STREET 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business owner, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the 

above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2010 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #100019 

         REMOVE HOURLY AND WINTER PARKING 

         RESTRICTIONS ON EAST BRADFORD AVENUE  

         FROM NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE TO 

         NORTH MARYLAND AVENUE          

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

We previously covered the hourly and winter parking restrictions on East Bradford Avenue 

from North Oakland Avenue to North Maryland Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been 

in effect for a substantial time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, 

we recommend a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2010 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #100019  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

              NORTH PROSPECT AVENUE FROM A POINT 65 FEET 

              NORTH OF NORTH MARYLAND AVENUE TO A POINT 

              30 FEET NORTH THEREOF  

       

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Columbia St. Mary’s Hospital to install 

the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

their parking structure have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on North 

Prospect Avenue when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in the interest of 

public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2010 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr. 

Alderman, 5
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 5
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #100019  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

              NORTH 124
th

 STREET FROM A POINT 70 FEET 

              NORTH OF WEST VILLARD AVENUE TO A POINT 

              25 FEET NORTH THEREOF, AND FROM A POINT 135 

              FEET NORTH OF WEST VILLARD AVENUE TO A POINT 

              25 FEET NORTH THEREOF   

       

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to a request from Drexler Schleiss Inc. located at 5214 N. 124
th

 Street to 

install the above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

the driveways of Drexler Schleiss Inc. have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling north and 

south bound on North 124
th

 Street when vehicles park close to the driveways. Therefore, in 

the interest of public safety, we recommend installing these restrictions to increase sight 

visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2010 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   6
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #100019 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         NORTH COMMERCE STREET FROM A POINT 

         200 FEET SOUTH OF NORTH HUMBOLDT AVENUE 

         TO A POINT 25 FEET SOUTH THEREOF, AND 

         FROM A POINT 245 FEET SOUTH OF NORTH 

         HUMBOLDT AVENUE TO A POINT 25 SOUTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business owner, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 5, 2010 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #100019 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         OF WEST ST PAUL AVENUE FROM A POINT 

         140 FEET EAST OF NORTH 68
TH

 STREET EAST 

         TO THE DEAD END 

 

         REMOVE WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION 

         ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST ST PAUL AVENUE 

         FROM NORTH 67
TH

 STREET EAST TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local resident, legislation will be prepared 

for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 


